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Meeting Date:  08-22-24 

Submitter:  Police Chief Edward Clark 

Department:   Police Department 

Agenda Item:  Proposal to upgrade on duty police pistol to 9mm Glock 

Summary: The Crest Hill Police Department has been using the 40 caliber Glock model 22 for 

over 25 years. This move was made in the early 90’s as most Law Enforcement Agencies 

transitioned from the revolver style firearm to the semi-automatic pistol. The subsequent 

attachments to this proposal will outline not only the need to upgrade to new pistols after 10 

years, but also the efficiency and cost savings benefits in transitioning to the 9mm platform. The 

police department would like to utilize budgeted monies from asset forfeiture funds as well as 

CPAT (Cooperative Police Assistance Team) funds from our participation. That means this 

transition will not have any up-front costs. Police Department staff worked very diligently on 

this topic, and I look forward to discussing this with the City Council. 

 

Recommended Council Action: Approval of Police Department proposal to upgrade to the 

9mm Glock on duty pistol. 

 

Financial Impact: None 

 Funding Source: CPAT funds/Asset Forfeiture 

 Budgeted Amount:  

 Cost: $24,702.28 

 

Attachments: Glock45 MOS proposal  

 

 



 

 


